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At no-charge COVID-19 testing sites 
 
The Cayuga County Health Department would like to notify the public of at no-charge testing sites 
available to residents at this time. While these testing sites are not located in Cayuga County, these 
are an option for residents who do not want to pay for testing. The Cayuga County Health 
Department is advocating for at no-charge testing to be available in Cayuga County. As we await 
for this to happen, we want to make sure residents are aware of their options.  
 
No-Charge Testing Sites –  

• Upstate in Syracuse 
o Appointments can be made by calling 315-464-2582     

 
• Monroe Community College   

o Appointments can be made by calling 888-364-3065 
 

• Calling the NYS COVID line and asking for an appointment at the state sites for no 
charge testing. The number to call is 888-364-3065.  

o We are aware there are sites in Utica and Binghamton at this time. 
 
Other testing options –  

• Urgent Cares and Federally Qualified Health Centers and some local healthcare 
providers–  

o There are fees associated with the testing, even if you have insurance. Please call 
ahead if you are symptomatic.  

 
Out of County Testing Sites –  

• Tompkins County – a fee for non-residents who meet testing criteria 
o Appointments can be made by calling 607-319-5708. 

 

 


